### BAGULIN BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH Suyo, Bagulin, La Union 2512, Philippines Quarterly Letter 2023 April – June

Dear Brethren,

Greetings in the Name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ! We pray that our letter find you well and joyfully continuing in serving our God. We, by the Grace of our Almighty God have been in good condition.

Last April, we were able to join the Evangelical Meeting at one of the churches we have been supporting, although it took us 2 hours to reach the mountainous area, the scenery and cool weather as well as the number of souls we have shared the gospel was worth the journey.

Within this month, two young ladies were also baptized and gladly joined the choir afterwards. We also had time to gather and have a picnic where I built a hut in the river, we were able to be blessed by God's word through one of the Pastors we have been supporting.

And within the last week of April, the men our church started working on our project wherein we have to make a shed at the back part of the building so our kids can play whether it rains or shines and there would be enough space to stay during our joint fellowships.

In the month of May, we were able to start our Good News Class at Nangalisan, we can only go there during Saturdays, because the kids are in their school during weekdays. By the end of this month, we were able to distribute to the kids in our church their gift boxes and we were thankful that there were 8 who accepted our Lord and Jesus Christ as their personal Saviour. We were also thankful that through God's providence and sustenance we were also able to finish our church project. I was so blessed seeing my fellow men, father and son, joyfully working for God's Glory, it was through their willingness and God's blessing that although some were sick, they were still able to contribute, the women in our church have also made sure that we have our fill in our lunches and snacks. It was really a group effort and it was always thanks to God.

In the month of June, I was given lots of privileges to share the gospel in wakes where I was called at. We were thankful to God that two of the senior citizens who have heard God's Word were now attending our Sunday Services. And by the end of this month we were able to distribute the gift boxes to the kids in our Good News Class.

We sincerely apologize if we cannot give you full details of what has been happening here, we have a Facebook Group where some members post once in a while about our activities in the church, and it is named Bagulin Bible Baptist Church.

Thank you so much for your unwavering support. We are also praying for you here. To God be all the Glory!

### **Additional Prayer Request:**

- 1. Continuation of the Pastoral House Building
- 2. Our Good Health, especially my wife
- 3. Our Son, Genesis

- 4. Faithfulness
- 5. Wisdom in Preaching God's Word

Sincerely,

Pedrito P. Pulmano and Family together with BBBC

Us, working in our Church Project.









# Funeral Service-June 17









Good News Class at Nangalisan- before the distribution of Samaritan's Purse



# Distribution of boxes at Nangalisan

June 10







# Father's Day Celebration-June 25



